# TRINITY TIDINGS OCTOBER 2018

Dear Holy Trinity Family,

Welcome home to all of our Holy Trinity family who have spent the summer traveling. We have had a very busy summer here, ourselves. Here are a few of the highlights of what has been accomplished or is in progress:

- \* A Pastoral Care Committee has been formed and will be working with the Clergy, the Eucharistic Visitors, St. Elizabeth's Guild, The Daughters of the King, the Youth Group, and the Flower Guild to care for our homebound parishioners
- \* The Prayers of the People have been modified to include the life events for our parishioners, such as birthday and anniversary remembrances
- \* There is now a weekly insert in the Sunday leaflet listing all of the events that are happening in the following week. For additional information about these events, call Kelly in the Church Office.
- \* A dynamic Women's Bible Study, focusing on the Book of John, has begun, led by Libby Marshall
- \*There were 186 responses to the Congregation Assessment Tool (C.A.T.) and we are grateful for this significant participation. The November Tidings will have a detailed report of the results
- \*This month we welcome Rev. Bob Taylor and Rev. Tim Cogan as our transitional clergy. Beginning October 14th, there will be a priest available for our parishioner needs. They will be leading us in worship and study
- \*We are looking forward to the delicious Festifal Spaghetti Dinner on November 9th, and we are grateful to those good cooks of St.Elizabeth's who will be providing it
- \*A new security system for the Parish Office is being implemented. Please note that all of the combination locks throughout the whole Church property will be changed in the weeks to come

Parish Highlights is continued on page 2

Holy Trinity
Episcopal Church
211 Trinity Place
West Palm Beach
Florida, 33401
(561)655-8650
(561)655-6646
Www.holytrinitywpb.org

THE HOLY TRINITY STAFF
The Rev. Canon Howarth L.Lewis,Jr
Deacon
haplewis3@

Elizabeth Brown
Director of
Christian Educatiom
Elizabeth@holytrinitywpb.org

Mace Graham

Director of Music

musictch@aol.com

Sarah Lidinsky Turner

Youth Director

youthdirector@holytrinitywpb.org

Kelly Riccio
Parish Administrative Assistant
Kelly@holytrinitywpb.org

Brian Nehemias
Sexton
Brian@holytrinitywpb.org

Sunday Services 8 a.m. and 10 a.m.

Healing Service
Thursdays at 10:00a.m.

Holy Trinity is called to be a witness of God's love to the people of our community and to the world through our open minds and our open hearts. All baptized personal are welcome to receiv the Sacrament of the Holy Eucharist. We are a community on a spiritual journey, seeking to grow in faith and service through our worship, education, and outreach programs.

#### Parish Highlights, Continued

- \* The generous giving towards the Capital Campaign is extraordinary. If you have not already contributed, there is still an opportunity to do so. It is not just the dollar amount of your pledge that is important, it is also your participation which is vital.
- \* Major work on the school section of our church property was completed this summer in order to make a safe learning space for our children.

Watch for the Forum Calendar of upcoming events and topics as well as the schedule of Round Table discussions pertaining to our search for a new Rector. I'm extremely grateful to each and every one of you for your trust and appreciation during this time.

Warmest Blessings,

Laura Warner

Senior Warden, Holy Trinity Episcopal Church

#### **WOMEN'S BOOK CLUB**

Monday, October 15, at 7:00pm Monday, November 18th, at 7:00pm

Selection: The Silver Star Selection: Atomic City Girls

Author: Jeanette Wells Author: Janet Beard

Hostess: Andrea Thomas Hostess: Jane Sturgis

RSVP: 561-236-6456 RSVP: 561-586-5947

Obtain books through the library, the bookstore, or at Amazon.com. For questions,

call Andrea Thomas at 561-236-6456

#### CLERGY APPRECIATION MONTH

October is Clergy Appreciation Month.

Thank you to all the clergy who have been serving and all who continue to help our parish through this transitional time. Their help and guidance in our worship and study is greatly appreciated.

The Reverends: Jeff Beebe; Susan Beebe; Tim Cogan; Jim Cook;

Jeremy Froyen; Hap Lewis; Bob Taylor; John Tidy; Hap Warren.

### SEPTEMBER DUTY ROSTER

If you are unable to serve, please find a substitute

SUNDAY	OCTOBER	OCTOBER	OCTOBER	OCTOBER
	7	14	21	28
LECTORS	8:00AM- MMcCampbell 10:00AM -BForbes, NKjos, BJeffers	8:00AM-JLansing 10:00AM-ELee, BWeaver, BHadsell	8:00AM-CWilson 10:00AM-JRichards, LWarner, AForbes	8:00AM-SJones 10:00AM-SHammell. JRichardson, MRovinelli
CHALISTS	8:00AM-MMcCampbell, SJones 10:00AM-BJeffers, LNahom, NLordi	8:00AM-JLansing, ADean 10:00AM-BWeaver, SAdams, ELee	8:00AM-DVarella, CDorsey 10:00AM-LWarner, JKjos, TBrown	8:00AM-SJones, ADean 10:00AM-JRichardson, PO'Brien, MRovinelli
GREETERS	8:00AM-BGuthrie 10:00AM-KCarroll, BCramer, TDickens	8:00AM-RBuck, ADean 10:00AM-JSturgis, KDrew	8:00AM-MJohnston, BWalton 10:00AM-BSmith	8:00AM-CWilson, EKinsella 10:00AM-MBell. JMaddaford, LWarner, EBrown
TELLERS	TEAM I	Team II	TEAM III	TEAM IV
USHERS	TEAM I	Team II	TEAM III	TEAM IV
COFFEE HOUR	8:00am-CMacon, JBeach	8:00am-B/R Walton	8:00am-CWilson	8:00am-VBarto

#### **PARISH REGISTER**

**FUNERALS** 

Robert G. Galli 09- 17 -2018

**BAPTISM** 

Arnold Merriam 09-30-2018

## NEW RECTOR SEARCH COMMMITTEE NEWS FROM CHAIRMAN JEFF BELL

The Search Committee will have our first meeting with the Bishop on October 3rd to discuss the process of finding our new rector. We will update the congregation on our progress through the weekly bulletin and the monthly Tidings. Jeff Bell, the Search Committee Chairman, may be reached at jeffreybell@me.com or 707-246-9979

#### SCARVES FOR SEAMEN

The Seamen's Church Institute invites you to knit or crochet a garment to warm mariners' hearts and bodies this winter. All items may be dropped off in the Church Office.





#### OCTOBER OUTREACH PROJECT

We will be making RAOK (Random Acts of Kindness) Bags for the 110 children being served in Adopt-A-Family's homeless programs.

STEP 1: GRAB a bag (from the Outreach area in the gift shop hallway) and fill it with all of the requested items. Each bag should continue one each of the following (and then some if you can):

1 Travel Size Snack (nothing with nuts) 1 Coloring Book and Box of Crayons

- 1 Small Puzzle or Small Toy
   1 Kid Toothbrush and Toothpaste
- \* \* Anything else "Kid" Friendly that fits in the bag

STEP 2: RETURN your bag (to the Outreach area in the gift shop hallway) by Sunday, October 28!

As always, thank you for using your gifts to serve.

Any questions, please call Beth Walton at 385-8041

### **OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS**



2

Lydia Nehemias

Morgan McClure

Mark Kjos

3

Jillian Dickens

4

Justin Walton

John Witt

Josie Paine

Zoe Puc

5

Susan Varella

6

Val Ferrin

Kris Lidinsky

Ann Mallen

9

Matthew Ward

**Thomas Ward** 

Sandy Lawson

Susan Litwinka

10

Paul Kamps

Marla Fountain

**Brandon Ramos** 

11

Lois Cahall

Kathleen Davenport

12

Kirk Grantham

13

**Avonelle Forbes** 

15

John Litwinka

16

Jim Paine

17

**Billie Shevick** 

**Doris Gash** 

19

Mildred Lewis

Glen Blount

20

Steven Woods

21

Cameron Warwick

22

Suzanne Litwinka

Ava St.Antoine

Elin Kjos

23

Peggy Gorman

**Britt Deviney** 

24

Cynthia Cannon

Benjamin O'Donnell

25

Marilyn Vanderlofske

**Hunter Ande** 

26

**Howard Wilburn** 

Clare Wilson

Jebb McCracken

28

Virginia Franzino

30

Rand Araskog

Bea Guthrie

John Witt

**Rob Gorman** 

Selina Witt

**Emily Hammell** 

31

Mary Stockman

**Sharon Rasnick** 

If your names has inadvertently been omitted from this list, please call the Church Office and accept our apologies



#### **OUTREACH INVITATION**

Please come and meet our Agency Beneficiaries at the Annual Outreach Cocktail Reception

Thursday, October 18, 2018

5:30-7:30 pm

**Holy Trinity Parish Hall** 

Please R.S.V.P. to Beth @ 561-385-8041

#### **FALL CONFIRMATION 2018**

The Fall Confirmation class, led by Father Bob Taylor, will be held on Saturday, November 17th from 9:00am to 2:00pm . Please call Kelly in the Church Office at 561-655-8650 to register.

The Bishop will be here for confirmation on Sunday December 16th. All those wishing to be confirmed will need to attend the class on November 17th.

# Sunday, October 7th BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS

Whether furry, feathered, or scaly!

All pets are welcome to receive a blessing at the altar during the 8 a.m. or 10 a.m. service OR in the courtyard at 9 a.m.



Anyone wishing to have their "heavenly pets" remembered may make a contribution to Peggy Adams, a local animal organization, in Loving Memory of their pet. In addition to the donation, the pet's name will be listed in the bulletin on the day of the services. To register, please call Kelly in the Parish Office, 561-655-8650. Please make checks payable to "Holy Trinity Episcopal Church" referenced:

"Pet Memorial"

ALL are welcome for the 9 a.m. blessing in the Courtyard. Just swing by Holy Trinity at the Olive Avenue gate between Trinity Place and Tanglewood Drive across from the large open field in between Two City Plaza & Prado.

Park in the parking lot and then follow the signs.

\_

#### C.R.O.S. MINISTRIES HUSTLE2 END HUNGER 5K

Join us!

Saturday, October 6th, at John Prince Park,
4759 South Congress Ave., Lake Worth. Main entrance off of Congress Ave.
Registration begins 6:00am. Run begins 7:00am. Walk begins 8:15 am
9:30-12:00 Family Day Fun Activities

**Runners**: Registration is \$40. **Walkers**: Registration is free. **Family Fun Day** \$20. donation For more information, contact

Gibbie Nauman at gnauman@crosministruies.org or 561-233-9009x108

#### **HOLY TRINITY REACHES OUT**

A new Pastoral Care Committee has been formed with the intent to maintain contact with individuals in our parish family who are unable to attend church. As we do not want them to think we have forgotten them, the Committee's goal is to ensure that these individuals receive weekly bulletins of the Sunday service (along with a handwritten note.) The Pastoral Care Committee is also maintaining a record of who would like to receive flowers (small bouquets from the altar), the Eucharist, or a visit.

If you know someone we should include in this mission, please contact Becky Walton at 561-346-9197 or rbwalton@bellsouth.net

#### **MUSICAL NOTES**

The Children's Choir will be singing at the 10:00am service on the following Sundays:

The Blessing of the Animals - October 7th

All Saints' Sunday - November 4th

First Sunday in Advent - December 2nd

Holy Trinity Episcopal Church
211 Trinity Place
West Palm Beach, FL 33401

We're on the Web!
Www.holytrinitywpb.org

Affix label here

